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THIS Club had an excursion to King.Edward on Wednesday. They were met at Plaidy Station by Dr John
Milne, Schoolhouse, who oondncted them over the
works of t h e Brick and Tile Company at the Station,
and explained the nature of the clay bed which f u r .
nishes t h e material for the manufacture. The bed is
Oxford clay, and it is not in situ. I t may have come
from a higher position not far off, or it may have come
a great distance. I t is a Uttle later than the bank of
clay at Blackpots, Boyndie, and it resembles in com.
position t h e clay bed at Brora, in Sutherland. Some
coal haB been found in the bed at Plaidy. I t is rich in
belemnites and ammonites, all, however broken or
crushed. The party next visited the Old Castle of
King.Edward, looking in on the way at Castleton. Dr
Milne gave copious historical notes respecting the Old
Castle:—
KING.EDWARD

CASTLE.

The Castle of King.Edward is first mentioned in
1273, though i t IS likely that long before there had
been a fortified place of residence on so desirable a
site. The first church was probably erected about
1124, in the time of David I., but the numerous graves
found in t h e neighbourhood of the castle, some with
flint knives, charred oats, and charred barley in them,
and some covered with the rubbing-stone (a sort of
millstone) of the occupant, indicate that long previous
to t h e introduction of Christianity with its consecrated
burying. grounds, this region had been inhabited by a
race who cultivated the ground, and grew the ordinary
grains.
CELTIC EARLS OF BUCHAN.

Assuming t h a t this site was the residence of the
earlier, as it was of the later, Earls of Buchan, the
following early notices of Buchan may be quoted. The
Book of Deer states that Bede the Pict was Mormaer,

